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H ello, my name is Pastor Sarah. My husband 
Robin and I are so excited to join your 

church family. Let me tell you a little about 
myself. I was born and raised in an Air Force 
family, my father was a pilot. I was born in Enid 
Oklahoma, and then moved with my family to 
Florida when I was two. We then moved to 
Fairbanks, Alaska when I was three. At age six 
my family was stationed in 
northern California on 
Travis Air force base, then 
moved to Altus, Oklahoma 
when I was twelve. At age 
18, my parents and I 
moved to Minneapolis, 
where Iôve been till now. 
As you can see, Iôve lived 
a nomadic life. I am so 
happy to be moving back 
to the western part of the 
United States and feel as if 
I am coming home. All the 
moving I did as a child, I 
believe, has prepared me for the move to your 
city. It has instilled in me a love of new cultures 
within our country. Idaho Falls has such a rich 
past and unique culture that I am looking forward 
to both experiencing and immersing myself in. I 
grew up in a family dedicated to life in the church 
and spent my youth attending church camp and 
going on mission trips. I canôt wait to go with your 
children to their youth camp and accompany 
them on their mission trips. I believe it is 
important for our youth to experience Christ in 

many ways by serving those in need in our 
communities and far away. By experiencing 
Christ both in and outside of the church, our 
children build a stronger faith core, which they will 
carry with them into adulthood. I have a 
Bachelorôs degree in elementary education, so I 
love to teach. My goal in our church is to walk 
along side those people working in the education 

charters, equipping and 
supporting them in their 
mission to teach the 
members of the church, 
from the youth to the 
seniors about Christôs 
Gospel. I have experience 
teaching a wide range of 
people, from infants to 
seniors and spent several 
years working with many 
different kinds of vulnerable 
adults. I also have a big 
heart for animals. My father 
used to take me horseback 

riding in Napa Valley when I was a child, and I 
am excited to be moving to horse country!  I hope 
to learn to ride again and go riding with Pastor 
Cudmore. My husband and I have two dogs; a 
Maltese named Fifi and a Shi Tzu named Mushu, 
and yes, she was named after the dragon in the 
Disney film ñMulan.ò I am looking forward to 
getting to know each and every one of you, and 
will work hard serving you as your pastor.  

Sincerely, 
Pastor Sarah 
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Worship & Music  

Hymn of the Month for February  

is # 474  

òBread of Life from Heavenó 

Pastor Forum 

Attention: parents & youth, ages birth to 12th grade  
(and anyone interested in working with the youth)  

We are entering an exciting time at First Lutheran with the addition of a 
second pastor. Her emphasis will be with the youth, but she was hired 
as a Pastor to the entire congregation. How will this dynamic and 
perspective work within the ministry teams at FELC? How will the Youth 
& Family Ministry Team function? As a parent or an invested caring, 
authentic adult at FELC, you may wonder, how can I be involved and be 
engaged with the responsibility of helping and volunteering my time, 
energy or talents with the activities and functions? As a youth at FELC, 
you may wonder, who is this Sarah person? Does she like dogs? What 

is she all about?  

Great questions! Letôs gather together for a wonderful start to Pastor 
Sarahôs ministry at First Lutheran around noon on Sunday, February 
23rd. We will meet in the fellowship hall. Youth are encouraged to 
attend. A nursery will also be available for those younger youth who 
may find it hard to sit through a meeting. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to ask. May God continue to bless and 
guide us in our ministry and work at FELC.   

~ Pastor Larry 522-9301 pastorlarry@firstlc.com 

CELEBRATING THE ANNIVERSARY  
OF YOUR BAPTISM 

During our Sunday morning worship services 
during the season of Lent, beginning on March 9th, 
you will have the opportunity to come forward for a 
remembrance of the anniversary of your baptism. 
For instance, on March 9th (Lent 1), those of you 
who were baptized during the month of January 
and February will be invited to come forward to the 
altar rail and confess your faith in the words of the 
Apostlesô Creed. Then on following Sundays for the 
next five Sundays, we will remember anniversaries 
for two months at a time. So be looking up the 
anniversary of your baptism and if you need some 
help, we can maybe help you through the office.  

WELCOMING PASTOR SARAH ON SUNDAY, 
FEBRUARY 23rd  

Pastor Sarah Shanks will be with us for her first 
Sunday on February 23rd. Plan on coming to 
celebrate the beginning of this very new, and 
important event in the life of First Evangelical 
Lutheran Church. Following worship, in which 
Pastor Sarah will be installed, our fellowship hour 
will be dedicated to welcoming her and her 
husband, Robin. Your prayers, presence and 
participation in this new beginning are very 
important. Looking forward to seeing you there. 

New 2014 Beginnings : 

ñGrace Note Choirò The adult men and women choir 
will begin rehearsals on Sunday, January 26th at 
8:45 a.m. Everyone is welcome!!! 

ñFor His Glory Ringersò will begin again on Tuesday, 
January 28th at 6:00 p.m.  We will be preparing for 
the Big Sky Bell Festival which will take place right 
here in Idaho Falls the last weekend in April. 

Kingôs Men Choir will begin on Friday, January 31st 
11:30 a.m. ï 12:15. 

The Cherub Bells which are for anyone (all ages) 
who wants an opportunity to ring bells will begin 
Tuesday, February 25th, 6:00 ï 6:30 p.m. This choir 
will rehearse for three weeks and then present 
music for worship. 

Ministry  

Correspondence from Faith Lutheran Church ,Albuquerque, NM 

Dear Pastor Cudmore; 

Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the 

Lord Jesus Christ. 

The people of Faith will be praying for you and your 
congregation during our services of worship this coming 
weekend. We thank the Lord for the privilege of being in 
partnership with you as members of Lutheran 
Congregations in Mission for Christ. We ask God to bless 

and strengthen the life and witness of you congregation. 

Throughout the year, we pray for two LCMC 
congregations and their pastors each week. As the Spirit 
moves you, we would be blessed by your prayers on 

behalf of our congregation here in New Mexico. 

On behalf of your brothers and sister in Christ at Faith, 

I am » 

Sincerely Yours, in Christ, 

Dr. Bruce Wilder, Senior Pastor 

ñGlory in the Highestò 
Christmas Cantata C.D.s are here! 
Suggested donation is $7.00. 

mailto:pastorlarry@firstlc.com
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Youth  

Luther Heights Day Camp 2014 

Hey Kids! Make plans now to join the Luther Heights 
camp counselors this summer for Day Camp. Watch 
the church bulletins for the first day of registration! 

Important facts: 
Å Age: Children entering 1st -6th Grade in the Fall 2014 
Å Date: June 22-27, 2014 
Å Time: 9:00 a.m. ï 3:00 p.m. 
Å Cost per camper $65.00 (Possible early registration 
 scholarships TBD.) 
Å Location: First Evangelical Lutheran Church 
Å Youth helpers needed! Grades 7th ï 12th, your 
 registration fee is waived! 

Once again we will be needing help to host our 
counselors. I have been trying to spread some of this 
out amongst us. If we have host homes to provide 
breakfasts and places to sleep, and other folks to host 
evening meals, it gives several families opportunities to 
spend some one-on-one time with our counselor staff. 
Also, please consider providing snacks or volunteering 
some of your time during the Day Camp week to be a 
ñsit-thereò adult to help out when needed. 

Sign up sheets and camper registration forms will be 
available after Easter. For more information, please 
contact our Day Camp Coordinator, Michelle Hanson 
at 542-6256 or mgmhanson@mac.com 

Luther Heights Bible Camp 

Youth (& parents) ī Itôs not too early to start thinking 
about summer and all the fun we will have at Luther 
Heights in 2014. Please look for signup sheets in early 
February by the church office. To ensure your $25 
early registration discount, please submit your 
paperwork to the church office BEFORE April 1st. 
Additional camp scholarships will be awarded after the 
Annual Church Garage Sale on Saturday, May 3rd. 
Please refer to the Luther Heights website at 
www.lutherheights.org for information concerning 
the various camps. For questions concerning signup 
sheets, please contact Linda Lerum at 569-2588.  

Annual Church Garage Sale 

Bible Camp isnôt just a ñJetsonò activity. Any interested 
ñFlintstonesò can make a huge difference for youth at 
FELC by volunteering their time at the Annual Church 
Garage Sale on Saturday, May 3rd. Money generated at 
the garage sale helps offset the financial commitment 
families have to send their kids to camp. If you are a 
Flintstone and would be willing to volunteer your time, 
energy & talents to help at the garage sale, please 
contact Jodi Eldridge at 520-7312 for more information. 
(And itôs not too early to start setting aside garage sale 
donations!)Thanks in advance for your commitment to 
the Jetsonôs at FELC.  

Christian Education  

Wednesday Women are hoping to offer a study by 
Elisabeth Elliot, entitled ñA Path Through Suffering.ò We 
would utilize the book by that title along with her video, 
ñSuffering is Not for Nothing.ò This would be a short, six 
week study beginning sometime in April. We would kick 
off the study with a movie night and view ñThe End of the 
Spear,ò a docudrama that tells the story of the killing of 
five missionaries by the native tribe they were attempting 
to evangelize, one of which was Jim Elliot, Elisabethôs 
husband. Contact Patty Cottrell if you are interested and 
be watching for more details. 

First Communion Class starts Feb. 2, 2014 
First Communion instruction classes will be held on Sunday 
February 2, 9 and 16, from 11:30 AM to 12:30 PM, in the 
double classroom in the Sunday school wing. Bread-baking 
and final preparations will be on Saturday, February 22

nd
, 

starting at 10:00 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall.   
First  Communion will be on Sunday, February 23

rd
, at the 

10:15 worship service. If your child is in 3
rd
 grade (or older), 

has been baptized, and would like to participate in the class, 
please notify Heide Weatherby or Pastor Larry.  If your child 
has not been baptized but would like to participate, please 
contact Pastor Larry.  

Adult Inquiry/New Member Classes Are Coming! 

Sometimes people are curious about some of the 
basics of Lutheran Christian belief. Sometimes 
people have been worshipping at First Lutheran and 
want to commit themselves to becoming members. 
Sometimes people are already members and would 
like a review of the basics. Maybe you find yourself 
in one of the mentioned groups. Starting Sunday 
morning, March 2nd at 9 a.m., Pastor Larry is offering 
an Adult Inquiry class for any and all people, 
members or not, on the fundamentals of being a 
Lutheran Christian. In addition to the above 
categories, maybe there is someone you have in 
mind that you would like to attend with so that they 
can come feeling supported and accompanied by a 
friend. Please offer to come to the class with them. 
There is no obligation to join assumed by attending 
the class. But any one, Lutheran or not, who wants 
to become an official member of First Lutheran is 
required to attend.  

Please call the office, 522-9301 to sign up. 

http://www.lutherheights.org
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Youth & Family Intergenerational Activities  

All Ages from The Flintstones to the Jetsens  

DAY DATE TIME AGES/ GRADES ACTIVITY ADDITIONAL INFORMATION COORDINATOR PHONE # 

Sun. 2/2/2014 11:30 a.m.-12:30p.m. 3rd Grade 1st Communion Class Register at the church Deb Nims 521-3885 

Wed. 2/5/2014 7:00 p.m. 7th ï 8th Confirmation / Bible Bucks 

Small Huddle -Confirmands & Guides 
gather for a small group activity & redeem 
Bible Bucks. Pastor Larry 522-9301 

Sat. 2/8/2014 9:00 a.m. - Noon 2nd -12th Help tie baptismal quilts   Irena McDaniel 529-1882 

Sun. 2/9/2014 11:30 a.m. 
All Ages 
0-150 + Praise & Potluck 

Don't forget the ABC's of bringing your 
appropriate potluck item. Kathy Katainen 351-5524 

Sun. 2/9/2014 11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 3rd Grade 1st Communion Class Register at the church Deb Nims 521-3885 

Wed. 2/12/2014 7:00 p.m. 

7th ï 8th & 
Confirmation 
Sponsors Confirmation Big Huddle - Confirmands & Sponsors Pastor Larry 522-9301 

Fri. 2/14/2014 4:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. All Ages 0-150 Spaghetti Dinner 

Enjoy a romantic yet family friendly 
Valentine's Day Dinner! Call for 
reservations. Mariah Williams 521-9411 

Sun. 2/16/2014 11:30 a.m.-12:30p.m. 3rd 1st Communion Class Register at the church Deb Nims 521-3885 

Sun. 2/16/2014 11:30 a.m. 8th ï 12th 
Mission Trip Planning 
Meeting 

Information re: Trip and Participant 
Requirements Jade Anderson 589-2378 

Sun. 2/16/2014 12:00 p.m. 7th ï 12th Moving Party! 

Let's help Pastor Sarah & Robin move 
into their new apartment! (meet in 
fellowship hall) Kami Shadley 523-0734 

Wed. 2/19/2014 7:00 p.m. 7th ï 8th Confirmation Holy Baptism - Part 2 Pastor Larry 522-9301 

Fri. 2/21/2014 6:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. PreK ï 6th 
Building up Disciples 
Group 

Come enjoy a craft, lesson on Love, 
and snack. RSVP Bobbi Bobbi Hasner 528-8092 

Sat. 2/22/2014 10:00 a.m. 3rd Grade 1st Communion Class Make Bread for 1st Communion Deb Nims 521-3885 

Sun. 2/23/2014 9:00 a.m. PreSchool ï 6th Bible Buck Store & Games 
Bring Bible Bucks to church to 
purchase some fun prizes! Linda Lerum 569-2588 

Sun. 2/23/2014 10:15 a.m. 3rd Grade 1st Communion 
Come celebrate with our 3rd grade 
families their First Holy Communion. Pastor Larry 522-9301 

Sun. 2/23/2014 10:15 a.m. All Ages 
Pastor Sarah's installation 
& reception 

Welcome Pastor Sarah & Robin to our 
faith community at FELC.     

Sun. 2/23/2014 12:00 p.m. 
Parents & youth, 
Ages 0 ï 12th grade 

Pastor Forum in the 
Fellowship Hall 

We have an additional Pastor, where 
do we go from here?  Let's find out! 

Pastor Larry & 
Pastor Sarah 522-9301 

Tues. 2/25/2014 6:00 - 6:30 p.m. All ages Cherub Bell Choir 
For anyone who wants an opportunity 
to ring bells Penny Dixon 522-9301 

Wed. 2/26/2014 7:00 p.m. 7th ï 8th Confirmation What is Lent all about? Pastor Larry 522-9301 

                                  Servant Event 
   Calling all youth in grades 7th ï 12th!  
Letôs welcome Pastor Sarah and Robin 
into our Faith Community at FELC by 
helping move boxes from their moving 
pod into their apartment. Letôs meet 
after the mission trip planning meeting 
around noon on Sunday, February 16th. 
Any questions? Please call Kami 
Shadley at 523-0734. 

Building Disciples   

(youth group for PreK- 6th grade)   

Meeting February 21st  
@ 6:30 ï 7:30 pm at FELC  
double classroom. We will  
be doing a lesson on Love  
with a snack and a craft.  
Please join us and if you can  
RSVP to Bobbi Hasner  528-8092. 
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Missions 

February Fellowship for All 

Our next Praise and Potluck Sunday is February 9
th
.  

Following are the dish assignments. Thank you to every-
one for supporting our monthly potlucks. 

 
Rotation will continue through the alphabet monthly.   
Everyone will have an opportunity to bring and share their 
favorite dishes, and we will have plenty of people helping 
with cleanup.  Thank you. 

Last Names Beginning With: Assigned: 

M bread, butter, cheese, or fruit 

N, R, S green or fruit salad 

A, I, P, T, W a pasta or potato dish 

H, J, K, L a hot dish/casserole or meat 

C, D, E, F, G dessert 

B, C clean-up & kitchen duties 

Fellowship 

February Penny Power 

Coins for Shoes 

Itôs hard to imagine that students in 
Eastern Idaho attend school with 
shoes that have holes, donôt fit or 
are very inappropriate for the 

weather, but one school gave out 100 vouchers for 
new shoes this school year. Penny Power will be 
contributing the coins collected in February to Coins 
for Shoes. This program issues a shoe card for 
$25.00 to children to be used to purchase a new 
pair of shoes. Please help us make a childôs life a 
little easier and give them warm feet!  Thanks! 

Valentineôs Day Spaghetti Dinner  

Calling ALL generations and ages! You 
are cordially invited to attend a romantic 
but very family-friendly, Valentineôs Day 
Spaghetti Dinner on Friday, February 
14
th
 to benefit the FELC Youth Summer 

Mission Trip. We welcome singles, 
couples, and ALL family types (large, small, teenagers, 
school-age kids, pre-schoolers, toddlers, babies). 
Reservations are needed to secure your table and 
reserved time. Please call Mariah Williams at 521-9411 for 
your reservation. Dinner will be served from 4:30 PM to 
7:30 PM. A suggested donation of $10 per person or $30 
per family is asked. 
If you are interested in helping in any way with this 
fundraiser, whether set-up, decorating, cooking, serving, 
cleaning, etc., please call Jade Anderson at 589-2378.  

Thank you from Lutheran World Relief 

Dear Friends, 

I've heard it said many ways, in many different 
languages. Thank you. Thank you for your recent 
gift to Lutheran World Relief. Thank you for the work 
it will support and the lives it will touch. Thank you. 

 (one example from this letter) 
In the Philippines, mothers like Warnita Pardillo 
thank you. After 2012's Typhoon Bopha destroyed 
her home on the island of Mindanao, gifts like yours 
helped us respond quickly with shelter repair kits 
and other critical assistance to get families on the 
road to recovery. 

On behalf of LWR's global staff, our partners and 
those we serve together, thank you for being Christ's 
hands in the world. God bless you! 

In Christ, 

Jeff Whisenant 

Interim President and CEO 

Thank you from ELCA World Hunger: 

We are so grateful for your financial gifts to the 
ELCA World Hunger. Thank you for all that you do 
to support these ministries through  
education, action and giving.  

Blessings and Peace,  
Dawn Christiansen 

Do you have any photos of 
fellowship activities at FELC?  
Please submit them to 
office@firstlc.com for inclusion in the 
newsletter Faith and Fellowship 
page. Start snappinô those photos! 

mailto:office@firstlc.com
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Announcements 

In the January newsletter we listed members of 
FELC who had recently joined. Larry Hudmanôs 
name was inadvertently omitted. Welcome Larry!  

Cantata Offerings 

The Cantata Choir is giving ñGlory to God in the 
Highestò for our cantata offerings collected for the 
I.F. Soup Kitchen, the I.F. Food Bank and the I.F. 
Rescue Mission. The total amount, including some 
Thrivent matching funds, is over $15,000. Checks 
will be presented to these three charities during 
worship on January 26th. 

FELC to Host Walk to Emmaus Weekends  

Walk to Emmaus weekends are basically a retreat 
for Christians wanting to strengthen their spiritual 
relationship (non-denominational). At the request of 
the Walk leaders, FELC agreed to open up our 
church to host the Walk. There will be a Men's Walk 
from February 27th - March 2nd (Thursday - Sunday) 
and a Women's Walk from March 6th ï 9th. While the 
Walk is here, they will occupy much of the 
Fellowship Hall and the double classroom - as well 
as other rooms when other church activities don't 
need them. There's a considerable number of 
people involved during the Walk and they are at the 
church continuously (24 hrs/day). While it's a minor 
inconvenience to us, it's a great service to the Walk 
and to our community and we appreciate your 
acceptance. 

If you are interested in attending this walk or others 
in the future, please contact Gary or Annie 
McDannel or the website at www.idahoemmaus.org. 

Hope Lutheran School  

Annual Dinner and Auction  

Preparations are underway for Hope Lutheran Schoolôs 
19th Annual Dinner and Auction to be held March 8, 
2014. The auction theme this year is ñO, the Places 
Youôll Goò. This is a fun and exciting fund raising event 
for the school. At the auction, there will be door prizes, 
raffle items, silent auction items, a dessert auction, and 
a live auction. For dinner, you will have your choice of 
bacon wrapped sirloin steak , fresh Pacific salmon, and 
roasted vegetable wellington. Enter to win in the 
Special Raffle: a Nexus Tablet, 40 LED Television, or 
$250 in Scrip gift cards of your choice (need not be 
present to win).  
Tickets for the event and the Special Raffle are on sale 
now in the office at Hope Lutheran (529-8080). 

LCMC INTERMOUNTAIN WEST GATHERING 

Members of First Evangelical Lutheran Church are 
invited to Our Saviorôs Lutheran Church in Roy, Utah 
for our second LCMC Intermountain West District 
Gathering on February 28th and March 1st. Our main 
speaker will be Dan Clites who is our Coordinator for 
New Ministry Development for Lutheran 
Congregations in Mission for Christ (LCMC). It starts 
on Friday night at 6 p.m., and concludes with closing 
worship on Saturday afternoon. Details are still in the 
works with the planning of breakout sessions and 
additional speakers, along with housing 
accommodations and will be communicated to the 
congregation once they are set. Hearing Dan Clites 
is something that will be a special blessing for all who 
attend. Signing up in early February will be important. 
Contact Pastor Larry for more information. 

PICTURES PUBLICLY POSTED 

You notice that we are posting more pictures in our 
newsletter than in previous times. It is a great way 
for us to get to know one another. If, for some 
reason, you do not want pictures of you or your 
family posted, please contact Heide in the office 
and we will do what we can to honor your request. 

Blood Drive 
First Lutheranôs Red Cross 
Blood Drive will be Friday, 
February 7

th
, 2:30 ï 6:30 p.m. 

in the fellowship hall. For 
questions or scheduling call 
Penny at 522-9301. 

http://www.idahoemmaus.org
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Stephen Ministry  

Worship Assistant Schedule  

A message from your FELC Stephen Ministerséé. 
 

With Godôs help, youôll get through thiséMax Lucado 

ñNever will I leave you; never will I forsake youò (Heb. 13:5 NIV) 

You will never go where God is not. Wherever you are, God will be there. ñHe is not far from each one of 
us.ò (Acts 17:27). He doesnôt play favorites; all people can enjoy Godôs presence. But many donôt. They plod 

through life as if there were no God to love them » God surrounds us in the same way the Pacific surrounds 
an ocean floor pebble. Make Godôs presence real in your life by being more of a sponge and less of a rock. A 
rock in the ocean only gets its surface wet; the outside may change color, but the inside remains untouched. 
Yet place a sponge in the ocean, and notice the change: as it absorbs the water, the ocean penetrates every 
pore and alters the essence of the sponge. God surrounds us the same way. Hard hearts never heal. 

Spongy ones do » just open every pore of your soul to Godôs presence. Grip this promise like the parachute 
it is: ñThe Lord your God is with you, he is mighty to save. He will take great delight in you, he will quiet you 
with His love, He will rejoice over you with singing.ò ī Zeph. 3:17 NIV. 

Max Lucado has written a best-selling book ñYouôll get through this é- Hope and Help for Your Turbulent 
Timesò that our Stephen Ministers are studying each meeting through March 2014 (February and March 6 & 
20, 7-8 pm). God is in the business of redeeming the broken. He was then; He is still. Do you crave some 
hope for these tough times? Then this is the message you need. Stephen Leader Jeff Nate is presenting 
these lessons. A DVD accompanies the book. If you would like to attend with us, talk to Jeff or Pastor Larry. 

 

More wisdom from Max Lucado » 
ñWhen you are in the final days of your life, what will you want? Will you hug that college degree in the 

walnut frame? Will you ask to be carried to the garage so you can sit in your car? Will you find comfort in 

rereading your financial statement? Of course not. What will matter then will be people. If relationships will 

DATE   
ACOLYTES &  
CRUCIFERS 

+=Cross Bearers 
LITURGISTS 

COMMUNION 
ASSISTANTS 

GREETERS 
USHERS &  

COORDINATORS               
# = Coordinator 

COUNTERS ALTAR GUILD 

Feb. 2 

10:15 am 
Shawn Cleverly+ 

Marie Cleverly & Sam Nate 
Andy Wentzel Cathi Bean 

Judy Sahr 
Elaine Harris Jim Sahr# 

George Harris &  

Cal Miller 

Dineen 

Swenson 

Judy Sahr &  

Marda Kirkwood 

Feb 9 

10:15 am 
Madeline Jessmore+ 
Natalie Jessmore &  

Bailey Wilmot 

None David  
McDaniel 

Patty Cottrell 

Betty Neal Jim Dixon# 
Dave Frederick & 

Gary Holst 

Dixon 

Frederick 

Judy Sahr &  

Marda Kirkwood 

Feb16 

10:15 am 
Megan Hanson+ 
Caleb Hanson &  

Natalie Anderson  

Steve  

Galbraith 

Pat Matthews, 
David McDaniel 

& DiAnn Brown 

Jan Galbraith Dave Sheldon# 

Dick & Anne Mitchell 
Williams Judy Sahr &  

Marda Kirkwood 

Feb. 23 

10:15 am 
Justin Shadley+ 
Katelyn Shadley &  

Austin Walsh 

Barb Hayes None Duane &  

Sharon Craig 

Greg Katainen# 
Kathy Katainen & 

Jeff Shadley 

Katainens Judy Sahr &  

Marda Kirkwood 

NO REMINDER POSTCARDS WILL BE SENT. IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO MAKE YOUR COMMITMENT, PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT 
FROM THIS SCHEDULE AND CALL THE CHURCH OFFICE WITH CHANGES.  522-9301 OR EMAIL CHANGES TO office@firstlc.com 
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Annual 2013 Budget Summary -- Successes and 
Challenges 
 
 As we begin 2014, Finance and Stewardship 
Teams look forward to a year of optimism and growth.  I 
want to summarize our financial picture.  First Lutheran 
ended the year with income exceeding expenses by about 
10 percent.  Below are a few reasons why: 

¶ Kay Sawyers moved to California last March, and her 
staff position was not replaced. 

¶ Finance Team monitored spending with staff and 
ministry teams, keeping to budget. 

¶ You gave with belief, trust and hope. 

 Giving/Income was approximately $400,000 while 
expenses were about $360,000 in 2013.  We did not reach 
our income budget of $448,490, but we spent less than we 
received.  Our reserves in checking, savings and CDs, etc. 
is healthy, yet we need to continue using care in monitoring 
expenses versus income this year. 
 As a congregation, we have come through a 
challenging financial period the past few years as we 
transitioned to become an LCMC congregation.  There 
were times when we struggled to pay our weekly bills.  We 
do not want to go back to those conditions.  Today, thanks 
to your perseverance and faith, and God's grace, we are on 
solid footing. 
 First Lutheran is stable, but we cannot be 
overconfident regarding our finances.  In order to achieve 
our goals, we need to grow our budget each year.  If 2014 
giving is the same or less than 2013, we may spend our 
reserves within three years. 

 All of us seek opportunities to grow our ministries, 
and that will take our time, commitment, prayers and 
financial support.  We are excited about our new intern 
pastor joining us, and 
we plan to support  
her in every way, 
including our budget.  
How can everyone 
contribute to keep our 
budget on track?  
Giving regularly with 
prayer and from the 
heart means a great 
deal to our collective 
efforts to grow our 
ministries and strengthen our church body. 
 Thank you to all who returned Pledge and Time & 
Talent sheets.  If you have not done so, the Stewardship 
Team appreciates your prayerful consideration and timely 
return of the commitment sheets.  If you need additional 
sheets, please contact the church office. 
 We are in good shape and with your commitment, 
we will continue. Copies of financial reports are located in 
the office.  If anyone has questions, feel free to ask me. 
 
Rick Bolton, Treasurer 

Happy 95th Birthday John Yeates  

нлмо ōǳŘƎŜǘ ŎƘŀǊǘ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ 
ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ƛƴŎƻƳŜ ǾǎΦ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ  

Finance & Stewardship  

Volunteer Needed to reconcile church bank ac-
counts monthly. Person is not required to attend 
team meetings. Please contact Richard Williams or 
Rick Bolton via the church office. 

òGod Blessó 




